
 

 

SENT VIA USPS AND E-MAIL:         April 14, 2017 

kwhite@lusd.sbcounty.gov  

Kevin White, Senior Planner 

Planning Division of the Land Use Services Department 

County of San Bernardino 

385 North Arrowhead Avenue, First Floor 

San Bernardino, CA 92415-0187 

 

Laser Radio Broadcasting Facility (P201000215) 

 

The South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD) staff appreciates the opportunity to 

comment on the above-mentioned facility.   

 

The proposed facility consists of a free-standing 43-foot tall monopole and a 100-square-foot equipment 

shelter on 38.12 acres in the community of Oak Glen of the San Bernardino County.  In the event that the 

proposed facility includes a diesel-fueled generator which is rated greater than 50 brake horsepower 

(bhp), a permit would be required in accordance with SCAQMD rules, including Rule 1470 – 

Requirements for Stationary Diesel-Fueled Internal Combustion and Other Compression Initial Engines 

and Rule 1110.2 – Emissions From Gaseous- and Liquid-Fueled Engines.  If there are permit questions 

concerning the generator, they can be directed to the SCAQMD’s Engineering and Compliance staff at 

(909) 396-2315.  In the event that the diesel-fueled generator is in proximity to sensitive receptors, the 

SCAQMD staff recommends that the Lead Agency evaluate, quantify, and perform a health risk 

assessment. 

 

SCAQMD staff is available to work with the Lead Agency to address these issues and any other air 

quality questions that may arise.  If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 

lsun@aqmd.gov or call me at (909) 396-3308.  

 

Sincerely, 

Lijin Sun 
Lijin Sun, J.D  

Program Supervisor, CEQA IGR 

Planning, Rule Development & Area Sources 
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